
 
    

 
 
 

 

SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT RULE CHANGES* 
EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 1, 2023 

 

[OAC 165:15] No major changes. Added 50-gallon prover to the tolerance list in Appendix A. 
 
[OAC 165:16] No major changes. Updated standards, codes, and specifications to the current 
edition. 
 
[OAC 165:25-1-53(d)] Copies of records must be readily available to Fuel Specialists, or they 
can be emailed and received by Fuel Specialists before the inspection is completed. 
 
[OAC 165:25-1-53(d)(8)] Added walkthrough inspections, spill and overfill testing, and 
containment sump testing to the list of EPA's 2018 operation and maintenance records that 
owners must maintain for 3 years.   
 
[OAC 165:26-1-110 and 165:26-110.1] PSTD split the current license for AST Licensees into a 
separate license for AST installers and removers. Current license holders will automatically 
split and will not have to retest when their license comes up for renewal at the end of the year 
as long as the renewal fee for both licenses is paid. If fees are not paid and the licenses lapse, 
they would have to retest.     
 
[OAC 165:26-2-1.1] An AST Installer must be present at all times during the installation of 
aboveground storage tank systems.  
 
[OAC 165:26-2-191] Repairs to an aboveground storage tank system must be performed by an 
AST Installer. 
 
[OAC 165:26-2-210)] An AST Remover must remove aboveground storage tank systems.  
 
[OAC 165:26-2-213] An AST Remover must be on site at all times during the removal of an 
AST system. 
 
[OAC 165:27] No major changes. Deleted language that repeated what was already in the 
statutes and removed PSTD's fax number from the rules. 
 
[OAC 165:29] No major changes. Clarified TPH action levels when activating a release case 
and removed PSTD's fax number from the rules. 

 
*Please note these changes are summarized and not the official version of the Oklahoma Administrative Code. 

 
If you have questions or need additional information 

Contact the PSTD Compliance Department at (405) 521-4683  
 

RELEASES OR SUSPECTED RELEASES MUST BE REPORTED TO PSTD WITHIN 24 HOURS 
RELEASES REQUIRING EMERGENCY CORRECTIVE ACTION MUST BE REPORTED IMMEDIATELY TO 

PSTReleaseReporting@occ.ok.gov.com  
 

OR BY PHONE AT (405) 521-4683 OR TOLL FREE (888) 621-5878 
IF AFTER HOURS OR ON WEEKENDS OR HOLIDAYS CALL THE PSTD EMERGENCY PHONE 

(405) 823-0994 

  
  

PETROLEUM STORAGE TANK DIVISION 
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mailto:PSTReleaseReporting@occ.ok.gov.com

